# SWYDDFA CYMORTH Y CABINET CABINET SUPPORT OFFICE

CARDIFF CAERDYDD Neuadd y Sir Caerdydd, CF10 4UW Ffôn: (029) 2087 2088 www.caerdydd.gov.uk County Hall Cardiff, CF10 4UW Tel: (029) 2087 2087

www.cardiff.gov.uk

Fy Nghyf / My Ref:

CM41056

Dyddiad / Date:

22 February 2019

Councillor Nigel Howells
Chairperson Economy & Culture Scrutiny Committee
Room 270
County Hall
Atlantic Wharf
Cardiff. CF10 4UW

Annwyl / Dear Nigel

# Scrutiny Economy & Culture And Environmental Scrutiny Committee 19 February 2019

## Economy & Culture Scrutiny Committee – 19 February 2019

Thank you for your letter dated 20 February 2019 and the useful comments raised. I can assure you that Cabinet was able to reflect on the points raised prior to our meeting on 21 February 2019.

## Corporate Plan 2019-2022

With regard to the reference to the previous Corporate Plan commitment 'to develop a business plan to protect the city's historic assets', it should be noted that this has now been operationalised. The Securing the Future of Cardiff's Heritage Buildings report that was taken to Cabinet in November 2018 outlined the approach to supporting our city's heritage buildings, and commits to subsequent decisions on specific proposals being brought back to Cabinet, as well as scrutiny, at a future date.

The request to scrutinise the detail of the Cardiff Bay masterplan and next phase of development of the International Sports Village is noted, and officers will liaise with Scrutiny Services to programme this as soon as is practicable.

### ATEBWCH I / PLEASE REPLY TO:

Swyddfa Cymorth Y Cabinet / Cabinet Support Office, Ystafell / Room 518, Neuadd y Sir / County Hall, Glanfa'r Iwerydd / Atlantic Wharf , Caerdydd / Cardiff, CF10 4UW, Ffon / Tel: (029) 2087

#### GWEITHIO DROS GAERDYDD, GWEITHIO DROSOCH CHI

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg, Saesneg neu'n ddwyieithog. Byddwn yn cyfathrebu â chi yn ôl eich dewis, dim ond i chi roi gwybod i ni pa un sydd well gennych. Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

#### WORKING FOR CARDIFF, WORKING FOR YOU

The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh, English or bilingually. We will ensure that we communicate with you in the language of your choice, as long as you let us know which you prefer. Corresponding in Welsh will not lead to delay.



### Consultation

As you note in your letter, additional efforts were made this year to engage a wider and representative sample of our city, but it is my view we must try to do more. I will be working with PRAP scrutiny committee on how we prepare for consultation for next year, and will welcome the input and ideas that come via the Scrutiny Chairs Liason Forum. We intend to specifically try to engage and hear from more children and younger people, which we tried this year but did not get the level of response I would like to see. The consultation was successful in many aspects and engaged a wide number of people from across the city, but I am keen to improve still further.

## **Economic Directorate**

Your comments on these points are noted:

- Officers recognise the financial challenges also faced by partner organisations but remain committed to seeking collaborative and sustainable funding solutions to deliver valued discretionary services.
- The presentation of the Inquiry into Events conducted by the Economy and Culture Scrutiny Task & Finish Group will be helpful in informing the City's future events strategy.
- The request to scrutinise any new lease arrangements in respect of the New Theatre is noted and officers will liaise with scrutiny services to ensure this is programmed accordingly.

## **Communities & Housing**

Your comments on these points are noted:

- As soon as changes to the Welsh Government Grant for Adult Learning are confirmed, the Directorate would welcome the opportunity to bring a paper to this committee on how any reduction will impact the service.
- The Directorate will continue to work closely with ward members on any proposed changes to libraries and hubs, and appreciate the role that they play in informing future plans and encouraging take up from residents in their ward.

I hope that this letter captures all the points raised in your letter and thank you again for your support in the budget process.

Yours sincerely

C. Veer

Y Cynghorydd/Councillor Christopher Weaver Aelod Cabinet dros Gyllid, Moderneiddio a Pherfformiad/Cabinet member for Finance, Modernisation & Performance